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Dear Readers,

It was in 2015 one sunny afternoon that an idea came 
to my mind—preparing a written record to introduce 
what Mr. Chung Lui Pong, our former principal, had 
contributed to the school. He is a man of his word and 
a well-liked principal by students and colleagues. I 
hope it can leave Mr. Chung, the man I admire most, 
with the sweetest memories at Lock Tao even after 
his retirement.

This is the story of how LT Magazine and LTSS 
Newsline were born. You may say I was courageous 
at that time as neither the English Department 
nor our school had prior experience in publishing 
any magazines and newsletters. However, these 
publications have clearly demonstrated the core 
value of Lock Tao—honesty, faith, goodness and 
diligence—to our stakeholders. 

I remember when the publications got started, the editorial team 
just included two teachers and me.  Despite limited manpower 
resources, we poured endless efforts in the publications. With 
blessings from God, the very first issue of LT Magazine and 
LTSS Newsline were published and distributed in 2015. 

Six years have passed and many things have changed. This 
year, I help with the editorial team again with our new principal, 
Mr. Wong Chi Wai as well as our new English panel head, Ms. 
Cheung Wai Shan, and two experienced teachers Ms. Tam Lai 
Jin and Ms. Chan Wai Man. We hope this publication can be 
an effective medium of informing students, parents and other 
stakeholders about various school activities and events.

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to all the 
teachers and students who have contributed to this 
magazine. I hope everyone who is reading this new issue 
of LTSS Magazine is as excited as the team who enjoys 
bringing you to this magazine.

Yours truly,

Mr. Eric
Editor 

Mr. Eric (NET)

Ms. Chan

Ms. Tam
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Ms. Cheung
 (English Panel Head)
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I know our S4 and S5 students have completed the SBA module about a famous motivational Christian 
Nick Vujicic born with a rare disorder characterized by the absence of arms and legs. He once said, “During 

these unprecedentedly hard times, we can either ‘rise and whine’ or ‘rise and shine’.”

Nick can continue whining. He can whine about not having arms and legs. He can whine about why he was born the 
way he is now. However, we know after whining, we will be filled with feeling of hardship and frustration with life. These 

negative emotions can ultimately dampen our enthusiasm for life. 

I totally agree with what Nick said. I love sports and thus I took part in 
Oxfam Trailwalker in 2005, 2010 and 2018, in which I had to run for 
long periods in the countryside and traverse over numerous peaks with 
other three teammates. As such, strong physique as well as unusual 
perseverance are required. Although muscle soreness should be expected, 
the severe pain all over my body after the long walk really let me down. I 
started questioning myself why I participated in the event. However, thanks 
to my support teams as well as other teammates, we could get through the 
difficult times and reach the destination every time.  

We have a choice. As a Christian, I have chosen to “rise and shine”. With 
God’s strength, I flip my mindset from “rise and whine” to “rise and shine”. 
God has not promised skies always blue, but God has promised strength 
for the day. Meanwhile, you are not alone in the struggle of life. You can 
develop your own ‘support team’ who can encourage you to keep going 
when times get tough and celebrate your success with you.  

May God shine your life with strength, hope, happiness and strong bond of 
friendship.

Let’s rise and shine together.
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While the pandemic is hitting us 
hard, it is important for us to stay positive. 

Embracing various hobbies is one of the 
methods to fill us up with energy. Here are 2 major 

activities which I like doing during the lockdown:

Worshipping and going to church
As a worship leader of Kowloon International Baptist Church, I am 

responsible for planning the music and leading worship every Sunday. 
As you all know, I enjoy playing guitar and singing a lot and I’m really 

thankful to be able to use my talents to serve God at church.

Sporting
Riding a bike, hiking, and jogging are three sports that I did most of 
the time in the past year. At the beginning, I found that wearing a 
mask while doing sport is not fun at all. Now, however, I seem to 
have get used to that already. 

What hobbies do you have? I look forward to getting to know you 
more! Feel free to share with me things that you like to do during 

leisure time. As a saying goes, ‘work hard, play hard’. So now, I’m 
going to ‘play hard’. See you next time! 

My typical day has changed 
significantly since the outbreak 

of COVID-19 and has altered my 
daily routine in many ways. Since the 

first outbreak, we were forced to face the 
cancellation of school-teaching and many other 

significant events in our lives. It has been difficult and 
challenging to adjust to a life where I am not allowed to 

travel freely.  

Gradually, I've learnt to treat this great change as an opportunity to 
adapt and make positive improvements. Life did not stop, it has instead encouraged 
us to slow down.  Having this belief in mind, I strived to find ways to enjoy life to the 
fullest and make good use of the 'extra' time.  

I’m extremely grateful for being able to use this period to spend more quality time 
with family, especially my cat, Pepper, who's always seeking for my affection. 

This pandemic inadvertently strengthened the bond between Pepper and 
me as I've been able to spare more time to teach him tricks and cook 

him more of his favourite foods, e.g., chicken breast with eggs. A 
little on the downside, this cheeky boy has grown to be picky 
and wouldn't have less tasty dried food anymore! 

Although the time for us to go back living our normal lives 
remains uncertain, it is still for the best that we keep a 
positive mind, stay healthy and look after one another 

amidst these difficult times.

Do you remember taking part in “The 
Bethlehem Newsflash”, “Time Cops”, “Joseph and his 

Dreamcoat” or “The Wizard of Oz”? I remember watching the 
“Time Cops” show in December 2019. I really appreciated how much our 

students were enjoying the stage. It brought me back to the summer holiday of 
2018, when I took part in a musical performance. 

In April that year, I received an email about recruiting performers for the annual musical 
production. The show chosen was “Singin’ in the rain”. This title attracted me as this is a very well-

known and classic musical. I took the chance and enrolled for the audition. I only expected to take 
part in the ensemble (supporting cast) and enjoy the show. A few weeks after the audition, I was notified 

that I got the role of the 2nd male lead. This is totally out of my expectations and I was very excited about it. 

It took us 6 weeks to prepare for the two-and-a-half-hour musical show. We rehearsed every weekday night 
for 3 hours, and both days on the weekend for 7 hours each. It was a demanding schedule, but I enjoyed every 

moment of it. I made a lot of new friends and learned a lot from them. My partner, the first male lead, is an HKAPA 
drama graduate. He is a very good actor. I had been worrying about the contrast in ability when we had to be in the 

same scene. It turned out that he became a catalyst for me to devote myself to the character. 

The theatre is one of my favourite places since I was small. I enjoy the theatre stage, the backstage, the audience. 
Every time I hear the house announcements at the side stage or backstage, I become excited. When I am performing, 
I usually cannot see the audience, but I can hear them laugh. Sometimes, the audience behaves unexpectedly. These 
are the interactions we performers love to receive. 

Before the rehearsals, I was not confident with myself. I was afraid of missing the lines, singing 
out of tune or forgetting the dance moves. I did not believe that my performance could 
impress the audience. My director encouraged me all through the production and told 
me that my dancing and singing was impressive.  I could still remember when I 
walked up for the curtain call, I heard the audience cheering. It is so moving to feel 
their satisfaction after a lot of hard work. 

I remembered that some students were quite shy when they were performing 
for the English drama. I encourage you to keep yourself confident when 

you go on stage next time. Speak up and move freely, engage yourself 
into the scene.  Audiences like confident performances. And, 

when you are confident enough, no one would notice 
your errors on stage. No matter what you are 

doing, Believe in yourself and wish you a 
“good show” in every aspect of life.
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